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Press Release on the Presentation of Credentials to His Highness
Sheikh Mohamed bin Zayed Al Nahyan, President of the United Arab
Emirates on 4 October 2023

H.E. Mr. Tej Bahadur Chhetri presented Letters of Credence to His Highness Sheikh
Mohamed bin Zayed Al Nahyan, President of the United Arab Emirates (UAE), accrediting
him as Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of Nepal to the UAE amidst a
special ceremony organized at Qasr Al Watan, Abu Dhabi on 4 October 2023. The
program was also attended by His Highness Sheikh Mansour bin Zayed Al Nahyan, Vice
President, Deputy Prime Minister and Chairman of the Presidential Court, His Highness
Sheikh Hamdan bin Mohammed bin Zayed Al Nahyan, His Excellency Sheikh Mohammed
bin Hamad bin Tahnoon Al Nahyan, Advisor for Special Affairs at the Presidential Court,
His Excellency Abdullah bin Sultan bin Aawad Al Nuaimi, Minister of Justice, His
Excellency Sheikh Shakhbout bin Nahyan Al Nahyan, Minister of State, Her Excellency
Noura bint Mohammed Al Kaabi, Minister of State, His Excellency Ahmed bin Ali
Mohammed Al Sayegh, Minister of State and other high-ranking officials from the
Presidential Court and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the UAE.

Following the presentation of credentials, Ambassador Chhetri received an audience with
His Highness Sheikh Mohamed bin Zayed Al Nahyan and conveyed warm greetings and
best wishes from Rt. Honorable Mr. Ramchandra Paudel, President of Nepal for the good
health and happiness of His Highness and for the continued peace, progress, and
prosperity of the friendly people of the UAE. Ambassador Chhetri highlighted the
excellent state of bilateral relations subsisting between the two friendly countries ever
since the establishment of diplomatic relations in 1977. Ambassador Chhetri informed
His Highness that the UAE has been one of the most attractive destinations for Nepali
nationals and thanked the UAE government for being a kind host to them. Ambassador
Chhetri also highlighted the possibilities of working together in many fields. Ambassador
Chhetri also praised the visionary leadership of His Highness for the well-being of the
Emirati people as well as for the whole of humanity.

His Highness Sheikh Mohamed welcomed Ambassador Chhetri as the Ambassador
Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of Nepal to the UAE and expressed best wishes for his
successful tenure. His Highness also asked Ambassador Chhetri to convey sincere
greetings to the Rt. Honorable President of Nepal for good health and happiness and for
the continued peace, progress, and prosperity of the friendly people of Nepal. His
Highness expressed satisfaction over the excellent state of bilateral relations and
emphasized the need to further strengthen in the days to come.

In a separate program on 3 October 2023, Ambassador Chhetri received a Guard of Honor
with the Nepali National Anthem and attended the flag-hoisting ceremony at Qasr Al
Watan, Abu Dhabi.

Ambassador Chhetri presented a copy of his credentials to H.E.Saif Abdulla Alshamisi,
Assistant Undersecretary for Protocol Affairs at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, on 2
October 2023. Ambassador Chhetri arrived in the UAE on 28 September 2023 to assume
his duties as the Ambassador of Nepal to the UAE.
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